MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD ON 21ST MAY 2008 IN THE OLD BREWHOUSE, OSTERLEY PARK

Present:  All members of the Committee, except Wei Hei Kipling, and 35 members.

The Chairman, Ian Conacher, welcomed everyone to the meeting.  In particular he welcomed the new committee member, Jackie Marfleet,  Events Secretary.

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
1.1. Apologies had been received from Patricia Barrett, Felicity Bernstein, Jack and Olive Bignell, Marjorie Crump, Denise Evans, Pat Fuller, Wei Hei Kipling, Lorna Newman, Lewis and Lesley Orton.

2. MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 16TH MAY 2007
2.1. Jack Robertson proposed and it was agreed nem con that the minutes be agreed as a true and accurate record of the meeting.

3. CHAIRMAN AND ACTING TREASURER’S REPORT FOR THE YEAR ENDING 31ST DECEMBER 2007

3.1. Ian Conacher said that 2007 had been a steady year for the “Friends”, repeating what they had been doing year on year since 1991.  The appointment of Jackie Marfleet as Events Secretary would ensure that there were more innovative activities.  The “Friends” had supported regular projects at the Property – materials for the volunteers growing flowers for decorating the House, maintenance of the self-drive battery cars for the less-mobile visitors to the Park and Garden, and printing costs of the Trust’s “Osterley Newsletters”.  In addition, the cost had been met of a badge making machine for the Education Department.

3.2. Special projects had included the Power Point Projector and an electric floor buffing machine to ease the labour of polishing the wooden floors.  The “Friends” had paid for a jazz band on Osterley Day, and handed over the sums collected from members for a Memorial Bench for Tom Folley and a Tree for Pat Head.  In total, donations to the trust amounted to over £3,800.

3.3. Income had come as usual from subscriptions and the “100 Club”, which had been a great money-making success, for which thanks were due to Ron Piper for all his efforts.  Some activities had not been as successful as in the past.  The surplus on the series of “Winter Lectures” was lower than in 2006 due to lower attendances – a trend which continued in 2008.  The committee would like the views of members on what could be done to improve attendance, e.g. changing times and dates.

3.4. Jim Tickle deserved praise for his cautious planning of the day trips and the tour of South Wales which ensured that these were not run at a loss.  In the event, due to their popularity they ran at near full capacity, resulting in a surplus of over £1,900.   
3.5. Osterley Day stalls raised less than in previous years, due partly to the clash with other events.

3.6. Wei Hei Kipling had taken over the editorship of the “Friends” newsletter, which had been a great relief for the Chairman and thanks were due to her for the energy and enthusiasm which she had brought to this task.  She was also continuing the organisation of “London Walks” originated by Doris Sherwood, for which she was also thanked.  It was a pleasure to see Doris at the A.G.M.

3.7. Douglas Craik had come forward in the autumn to volunteer to act as Honorary Treasurer, and had taken over from the Chairman on 1st January – again a welcome relief.  
3.8. Last spring, Harold Rogers had advised that he felt unable to continue as “Accounts Examiner” for the current year.  Thanks were due to him for his many years of service.  At the A.G.M. in May 2007 Patricia Barrett had come forward with an offer to take over this duty.  Special thanks were due to her.  

3.9. As the Chairman had delegated many of the tasks he had undertaken during recent years, he had had more time to think, and had realised that it was time for the “Friends” to increase their fund-raising efforts in support of the National Trust.  The “Friends” had become set in their ways, with the same pattern of activities year on year; new initiatives were required and suggestions were welcome from members.  Jackie Marfleet had come forward to take over the job of “Events Secretary” and it was hoped that she would be able to organise not only Speakers but also fund-raising events.  

3.10. The Chairman expressed his gratitude to the committee for their help and support during the year.

3.11. The report was accepted.

4. PRESENTATION OF CERTIFIED ACCOUNTS FOR THE YEAR ENDING

           31ST DECEMBER 2007
4.1. The Chairman said that income from the 100 Club at £706 and from winter lectures at £163 was less than in 2006.  Jim Tickle had ensured that income from excursions was kept at some £1,942.  London Walks had made a contribution.  Donations to the battery vehicle maintenance fund had increased to £160.39.  Income from Osterley Day stalls at £313.67 was significantly lower than in 2006.  Miscellaneous donations had amounted to £126, comprising in part donations from Friends who had won prizes in the 100 club draws, for which they were thanked. Total income amounted to £5,257.60, against 2006’s total of £6,394.07.  

4.2. Under expenditure, donations had been made to the National Trust for materials for volunteer flowers growers amounting to £649.97 and repairs to battery cars of £457.76.  £349 had been given for National Trust Welcome Leaflets and Newsletters, as opposed to £1,389 in 2006, due in part to timing differences in receipt of invoices.  Total donations to the National Trust amounted to £3,809.33, an increase on the 2006 figure of £2,747.66.  Other expenditure included the “Friends” Newsletter and general expenditure on postage etc.  

4.3. The excess of income over expenditure amounted to £54.19.  The balance at the beginning of the year had been some £8,000 and the Chairman said that this money should be put to work.  One suggestion was that there should be an appeal for funds for a replacement for the present courtesy bus, acquired in 1993.  It had features which did not comply with present Health and Safety requirements and the National Trust would have to dispense with it at the end of the year.  The appeal would be to the membership and also out to local organisations such as Rotary.  An approach could also be made to the L.B. Hounslow which had given funds for a stair climber some years ago.  

4.4. The balance sheet showed funds in a deposit account amounting to £831.62 at 2006 year end.  This account had been closed and this amount and some funds from the current account would go to a holding account in the care of the National Trust, ready for spending on acquisitions such as a courtesy bus.

4.5. It was noted that the cost of a basis courtesy bus would be £8,000, but extras would be required which would increase the price.  Investigations would be carried out in the next few weeks and it was hoped to see the machine the National Trust were interested in at Mottisfont Abbey.

4.6. The adoption of the certified accounts for the year ending 31st December 2007 was proposed by Joan Mound and agreed nem con.

5. ELECTION OF OFFICERS
5.1. The Chairman said that the existing committee members were all willing to stand.  The following were elected, nem con:

Chairman 


Ian Conacher

Hon. Treasurer 
 
Douglas Craik

Events Secretary 

Jackie Marfleet

Membership Secretary  
John James

Minute Secretary 
 
Patricia James

Newsletter Editor 
 
Wei Hei Kipling

Committee Members 
Margaret Friday, Joan Mound, John Stacey 

and Jim Tickle

6. APPOINTMENT OF HONORARY EXAMINER OF THE ACCOUNTS
6.1. Harold Rogers said that he had great pleasure in proposing the re-election of Patricia Barrett for this post.  He had known her for many years and she would be a very tough examiner of the accounts.  Patricia Barrett was appointed, nem con.
6.2. The Chairman mentioned that he had delivered the draft accounts to Patricia Barrett on a Monday and received approval of the accounts from her on the Thursday of that week.  He was very grateful to her for that swift turnaround.

7. MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTION – ANNUAL REVIEW AS REQUIRED BY THE

CONSTITUTION
7.1. The Chairman said that the recommendation was to keep the subscription as at present for 2009, but to consider it during the year and possibly make changes at the next A.G.M. for the year 2010.  One factor was the rising cost of the printing, paper and postage for the newsletter, and its expansion into a more attractive publication, thanks to Wei Hei Kipling.  The subscription for 2009 was confirmed.
8. 100 CLUB – PROGRESS REPORT
8.1. Ron Piper said that the total number of shareholders at the end of March was 121.  Total funds amounted to £1,452, of which £726 went in prizes and £726 for the use of the National Trust at Osterley Park.  This was different to the figure shown in the accounts, which had a year end of the 31st December, whereas the 100 Club ran until 31st March.  For the current year, a number of shareholders had not renewed; however there were a number of new members who had taken shares and some existing members had taken extra shares, for which he was grateful. A reminder about the 100 Club would go into the next newsletter.
9. WINTER EVENTS
9.1. The Chairman said that there had been three excellent speakers at the winter events, but attendance was low.  Two of the three speakers had charged a fee and there was also the cost of the hall hire, so income did not cover expenditure.  The harpsichord recital had been very well attended and very much enjoyed.  He considered that more events of this sort could be held in the future.  Consideration should also be given to the timing of activities: whether they should  still be held during the winter on Wednesday or Thursday evenings, when this did not appear to be attractive to the membership as they did not wish to venture out at night.  Mid week in the daytime might be more attractive.
9.2. Douglas Craik said that he was not sure how many of the members volunteered at Osterley Park.  Mondays and Tuesdays would be the only days when volunteers would not be working at the House.  The Chairman said that the original concept had been that winter lectures provided a meeting place for Friends and volunteers when the House was closed, which at that time had been from the end of October to 1st April.  The House was now open from March to October.
9.3. Joan Mound said that West Middlesex National Trust had winter afternoon lectures and there was a good attendance.  

9.4. John James said that some members did not wish to travel to evening lectures in the winter.  Some organisations were now holding meetings and events during the daytime, or during evenings in the summer.  Perhaps events should be spread out over the year.  

9.5. Lesley Barlow asked whether the lectures were for Friends only or for members of the National Trust, e.g. Ealing National Trust.  She felt that it was very cold turning out for winter lectures.  John James said that he had been in touch with National Trust H.Q. in Swindon to get permission to link to other areas and to improve membership. 

9.6. The Chairman said that the committee would consider suggestions made, for example for a change in the winter 2009; possibly talks interspersed with performances such as the harpsichord recital could attract an afternoon audience.  A further report would be made to the “Friends” in the autumn newsletter.
10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
10.1. The Chairman said that Mr. and Mrs. Howard had kindly invited Friends to visit the Osterley Old Farmhouse Gardens on Sunday, 1st June at 3 p.m.  A description of the house and gardens and information on access was in the last newsletter.  

10.2. The Chairman said that Osterley Day would be on Sunday, 29th June and had been advertised in the last newsletter.  There was one change to that information as Audrey Conacher would again be running a bric-a-brac stall, for which jewellery, unwanted gifts, china etc. (not white elephant donations) would be required.  She could be contacted on 020 8560 8523.
10.3. Harold Rogers mentioned that on the second Sunday in July Songs of Praise would major on Old Isleworth.  It would feature Syon House, the church, the Eyot and the Tower.  

10.4. Ian Conacher said that a week on Thursday was the A.G.M. of Osterley and Wyke Green Residents Association at St. Mary’s Church Hall.  The National Trust owed a debt to them for their work in the 1980’s against developers who threatened the stability of the site around the House.

10.5. On behalf of the committee and the Friends John James proposed a vote of thanks to the Chairman Ian Conacher for his chairmanship at a difficult time for him because of Audrey’s health problems, in addition to undertaking the Acting Treasurer role. 
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